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Hutton Buscel Parish Council 21st April 2017 

HUTTON BUSCEL PARISH COUNCIL

ORDINARY MEETING HELD 21st APRIL 2017
Present: Councillor Price, Cllr Barnett, Cllr Marshall, Cllr Edmendson, Cllr Pendlebury, & Cllr Sarney.

Also present: Several members of the public
Minutes taken by Clerk


Prior to the meeting, the Chairman informed all present that the meetings could be recorded; and that any persons not wishing to be recorded were to make themselves known. No persons present indicated a request for none participation. 

NOTICE OF MEETING – To confirm that notice has been given in accordance with              83/17             
Schedule 12 Para 10(2) of the Local Government Act, 1972.
APOLOGIES

Councillor Thompson









       84/17
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

None











       85/17
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Ordinary council meeting dated Friday 3rd March 2017.
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the above meeting are circulated as a true and accurate 
         86/17
record of the proceedings herewith.

Proposed: Sarney

Seconded: Pendlebury

PUBLIC FORUM

a) A member of the public whom stated her name as Stazia Valentine questioned the 
progress made regarding the tree planting licence. It was noted that there was none at 
present. These are in relation to the ones at Foth hill, which are replacements (Two horse 
chestnuts felled & Two donated by Mr &Mrs Gardner with one since destroyed).
b) Pot holes at west end- the issue relating to these potholes are outstanding. Stazia Valentine 
is to email the Clerk with photographs for further investigation.

c) Maggie Ward reported that the verge on church lane, opposite Church Lane Cottage was 
sprayed when it was agreed not to spray. Cllr Marshall informed all present that SBC do spray 
the area.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk is to email the relevant person in regards to the spray and inform   87/17
them that it will expose the bottom of the wall. 
RESOLVED: Cllr Barnett is to enquire if the Contractor had sprayed the tubs.

       88/17
 POLICE REPORT 

The report was circulated by email prior to the meeting.

RESOLVED: That there are no comments to be made.




      89/17
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND BOROUGH WARD COUNCILLORS

Including NYCC report emailed 3.4.17 previously circulated. 
RESOLVED: That the item was covered within the Annual Assembly.


      90/17
FINANCES

Accounts for payment.

Bank reconciliation.
RESOLVED: That the items above, which were circulated prior to the meeting, are 

      91/17
approved by Council.
Bin license
RESOLVED: To note that Cllr K Barnett had paid this at a cost of £25.


      92/17
Mr C Brogan 

Reference: to additional grant funding which the Council can apply for.
RESOLVED: To defer the item 13.







    93/17
Expiration Notification for Office 365 Home.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk is authorised to purchase the software.



     94/17
 BENCH ISSUE

RESOLVED: That payment has been received and that the steps are in situ.


    95/17
RESOLVED: That Cllr Sarney is to organise a risk assessment with safety manager from 
    96/17
a local company with reference to the need of a handrail.

RESOLVED: That Cllr Marshall and Cllr Edmendson are to draft the future bench policy 
   97/17
for the May or June meeting.

PLANNING APPLICATION

With reference to the land adjacent to 87 Hutton Buscel, Main Street, Hutton Buscel.
A long discussion ensued in which it was

RESOLVED:  that the Council object to the application on the grounds of access as this 
    98/17
involves a blind bend in the village (road safety).

CONSULTATION ON THE DOG CONTROL PUBLIC SPACE PROTECTION ORDER

RESOLVED: That the matter is deferred until the May meeting.



    99/17
STATUS OF MIDDLE LANE-
A report was given from Cllr Barnett in which it was noted that contact had been made with 
Robert Goodwill, whom had then contacted County Hall, Beverley.

RESOLVED: That the item is deferred until a response is received back from R Goodwill.        100/17
PINFOLD 
It was noted that the Council have not been successful in the grant application, however, Cllr
 Barnett confirmed that NYPMA are to look at the Pinfold and provide a report on its condition
 and how urgent the repairs are. 
RESOLVED: That the Clerk is to enquire with Wykeham Quarry if the grant would be                101/17
allowable for the Pinfold.
 PHONE BOX

The current finances relating to the project were circulated by Cllr Price.

The Steering group hadn’t met since February. The type of opening ceremony was discussed. 
RESOLVED: That the suggestions of suitable opening ceremonies is to discussed at the 
    102/17
next steering group meeting.
 RESIGNATION OF CLERK
The Clerk was thanked for her 6 years service to the Council.

RESOLVED: That the Council accept the Clerks letter of resignation, with the last working 
     103/17
day being 19th May 2017.

TO RECEIVE ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

Pinfold

A reply from R Goodwill
Bench policy

Footpath- A170

Manor Farm

RESOLVED: That the above items are placed on the next agenda for discussion and 
    104/17
resolution.

 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

Annual Council & Ordinary Weds 17th May





    105/17
The meeting ended at 8.35pm
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